



# TRURO AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION INC.

## Minutes

16th March 2023 at 19:00pm at the Truro Oval

**Welcome:** Chair Andrew Philpott opened the meeting at 19:03 and welcomed members Chris Fox, Sally Goers Fox (Op Shop rep), Wendy Holmes, Phil Holmes, Kristin Falkenberg, Liz Giles, Duane Boerth, Jenni Schrapel, Jen Davis (MMC), Michael Schliebs (19:09) and visitor Brendan Rogers

**Apologies:** Daryl Sherwood, Ashton Hurn MP, James Nagel, Sam Brown

**Minutes of 16/02/2023** *Moved:* Chris F

*Seconded:* Phil H

*Carried*

**Business Arising from Minutes:** Discussed below

**Truro Branding / Website:** Presentation by Amber of Red Hippo

Outlined the process taken. Branding is not just for residents but to attract visitors to Truro.

The brand logo has taken the elements / icons already in the town. Different icons can be used for different purposes. Different versions and ways of using the elements of the logo. Citrus and earth colour palette is the foundation.

Launch with a letter box drop of the icon mosaic as a postcard to explain the logo and the elements from the history, the why

Next step is to create the style guide and incorporate into the website.

### **Council Report:**

Concentrating on flood recovery. Areas are beginning to reopen including caravan parks etc.

Truro Freight Route DIT discussion at the last MMC meeting – nothing new discussed. Simone mentioned to DIT that the TDCA haven't been included in any follow up.

MMC agenda for next MMC meeting: Truro and Morgan to receive funding from RAA for a charging station.

Kristin – has council considered the part small parcels of land which will be useless to the farmers. Titles will not be split i.e. land either side of the highway.

Sally – Jake McVicar said that the area next to the highway will be rezoned to light industrial.

Jen will enquire regarding rezoning.

### **Chairperson Report:**

Tomorrow Dan from The Leader will be at the Post Office at 3:30pm regarding an article covering the new Truro Branding and Freight Route.

### **Community Project Proposal**

All are at the design stage

- Hero's Park – funding for planning. The plan is to include the gross pollutant traps (GTP), carparking, planting, toilet, BBQ area etc. \$4,000 project
- Cemetery concept plan including landscaping including infrastructure for watering, shelter, pathing, interment wall and an area for the stain glass window. \$6,000 project
- Mogas Site – development of playground \$6,000 project

Andrew to lodge with Dawn Stewart by end of March

*Moved:* Phil

*Seconded:* Wendy

*Carried*

**Heavy Vehicle Freight Route:**

Wendy – Ashton Hurn wants to know what she can do for Truro residents. Wendy will follow up and ask Ashton to approach land owners regarding help required.

**Mogas site:**

MMC has contracted URPS to develop the Master Plan.

**Financial Report** – refer to attached financial report.

Account balances as at 13/03/23:

BankSA Society Cheque	\$ 39,419.31
NAB Business Account	\$ 160.00

Accounts for payment:

Rotary Club Barossa - Op Shop March payment: \$270.38

The financial report is accepted and the accounts are to be paid.

Moved: Chris

Seconded: Jenni

Carried

**Grant Opportunities:**

Community Grants will be opening 1 May 2023 and closing 15 June 2023

- Small Community Grant – up to \$1000
- Community Event Grant – up to \$2000 (50% contribution)
- Community Project Grant – up to \$5000 (50% contribution)

The online application form will be uploaded the morning of Monday 1<sup>st</sup> May 2023

<https://www.mid-murray.sa.gov.au/community/grants>

**Property:**

Lease document – Wendy to email them to members of the board

Defibrators – Phil to follow up with putting them on the register

Hall

Phil has taken photos of the damage and will contact Dylan of Goers Ceiling for a quote.

Wendy has obtained a quote from Reftec to service the six air conditioners at the Hall and at the one at the Oval. Quote for \$525 for five air conditioners. Limit to \$1,000 to spend on air conditioner maintenance

Moved: Chris

Seconded: Phil

Carried

Oval

- RV Dump Point – Phil needs to bring up equipment to complete the gravelling
- Outdoor power point – requires another post
- Liz sent an email to MMC regarding the removal of the dead trees

**Op Shop:**

Refer to attached financial report.

Sally to purchase approx. 1,000 suitable coat hangers up to \$200.

Op Shop members will run a Mother's Day raffle

**Projects in Progress:**

**Entry signs**

Phil is arranging for a load of gravel at each sign prior to the installation of the rocks.

### **Camping at the Oval**

Andrew has sent a letter to Council – response from Jake McVicar need to wait to talk to URPS. The board does not consider this to be an URPS project as it's been in progress for a number of years. Ovals within the MMC are currently camping sites. **Chris** to send all information to Jen for the MMC meeting on April 18<sup>th</sup>.

**Business Specialist** – **Wendy** to obtain info from Jane

**Wendy** to contact suitable people to interview and record verbal history

Opportunity to obtain a history grant – Sally to follow up

### **Truro Creek**

**Wendy** has observed rats – contact MMC via Post Box

**Daryl and Michael** to complete a concept plan and costing to present to the Board.

### **Other Business:**

**Baker's cart** – Duane spoke with Dawn Stewart MMC on 16/03/23 who offered support to discuss with Dawn Ruediger. Dawn S may be able to apply for grants.

The board's preferred position is Pioneer Park.

*Moved:* Wendy

*Seconded:* Liz

*Carried*

Duane to email Dawn S to confirm that the board support the project if outside funding is able to be obtained.

**Pine trees along the railway corridor** – quote to DIT in progress.

**Truro's four historical implements** – Phil has called into Cambrai and taken photos of the implements which are a horse drawn grader, hand scoop, spay and hand pump for applying bitumen, and a plough to dig trenches. **Phil** will arrange to collect the implements.

### **Railway Yard:**

Wendy – how do we obtain access to the railway land?

Phil – contact State Government who need to hand it over to council.

**Walking / driving trials** – pending

Contact details for AEC – Kristin received and email enquiry regarding the use of the hall for the referendum. Andrew to be the contact.

Contact details for the Fire Extinguishers – Wendy to be the contact

Masterplan Meeting on 4<sup>th</sup> April – board members at 10:30am – midday. Local businesses at midday. Andrew / Chris to follow up regarding no formal notice received and short notice to advise community.

**ANZAC Day** – Kristen will stream the Adelaide Service. Rosie will do the two wreaths. Starting at 6:00am. Details will be put on the Truro Facebook sites.

**Next meeting: 20<sup>th</sup> April 2023 at 7:00pm**

**Meeting Closed: 21:11**

Appendix: Financial Report